
  1 

  

Food and Agriculture Organization 
of the United Nations Serving as 
SOFF Implementing Entity 
 
Decision 11.8 

Eleventh Steering Committee 
19-21 May 2025 

Systematic Observations  
Financing Facility 



 

 2 

Decision 11.8: Adoption of the Food and Agriculture Organization of the United 
Nations Serving as SOFF Implementing Entity 
 
The SOFF Steering Committee 

Recalls that as stated in the SOFF Operational Manual, major multilateral development 
partners that play an important role in supporting countries’ hydromet development are 
eligible to serve as SOFF Implementing Entities after a decision of the SOFF Steering 
Committee. 

Notes 

• That the Food and Agriculture Organization of the United Nations (FAO) 
contributes its expertise in agricultural resilience and food security, helping to 
generate risk knowledge and tailor early warning systems to the specific needs of 
farming communities and that FAO is a partner to the UN Early Warnings for All 
initiative. 

• The request from FAO to serve as SOFF Implementing Entity. 

Adopts the inclusion of FAO as a SOFF Implementing Entity. 

Requests  

• FAO to seek affiliation with the Alliance for Hydromet Development as a criterion 
for SOFF Implementing Entities. 

• FAO to sign the addendum to the SOFF Memorandum of Understanding with the 
UN Multi-Partner Trust Fund Office. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Purpose of this Document 
The document proposes the adoption of the Food and Agriculture Organization (FAO) of 
the UN serving as a SOFF Implementing Entity.  
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Annex 1: Letter from the Food and Agriculture Organization of 
the United Nations (FAO), accepting South Sudan’s request to 
serve as the Implementing Entity 
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Annex 2: Letter from the South Sudan Meteorological Services 
(SSMS) to SOFF, requesting FAO to serve as the Implementing 
Entity 
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Annex 3: Letter from the Government of South Sudan 
confirming preference for FAO as SOFF Implementing Entity 
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Annex 4: Expression of Interest letter from the Director of the 
Office of Climate Change, Biodiversity and Environment of the 
FAO 
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